
‭2023/24--U15 Director Report‬

‭Thank you for the opportunity to serve as the U15 Director for AMHA. There was a lot of learnings for‬
‭me – and areas where I feel I could have provided more support to parents, player and coaches – so‬
‭thank you to all of the volunteers who dedicated an enormous amount of time this season.‬

‭The Dallas Saunders Memorial Tournament was one of the highlights (notwithstanding its own‬
‭challenges) as we had a record number of teams participate.‬

‭I would like to recognize the U15 head coaches and managers for their unwavering commitment this‬
‭season:‬

‭C1 HC Aaron Miller / Manager Shannon Sharp‬

‭C2 HC Dustin McAuley / Manager Kelly Kumar‬

‭C3 HC James Bergen / Manager Tricia Reynolds‬

‭C4 HC Chris Joyce / Manager Amber Lockhart‬

‭A1 HC Steve Howerton / Manager Michele Dominato‬

‭A2 HC Jon Djekic / Manager Chantelle Chubaty‬

‭Thanks also to RIC Joel Byron for managing and assigning officials, Peter Hay and the Development Team,‬
‭and to Tyler Ingram for volunteering as the U15 Coordinator.‬

‭Several topics have been brought to my attention and discussed (and will continue) including rep‬
‭tryouts/rec balancing (review injury policy, the process for integrating rep cuts to rec, and the overall‬
‭balancing process) as well as the volunteer workload for the Dallas Saunders Tournament.‬

‭In closing, I would like to thank the Board of Directors for their patience and support with learning this‬
‭role, and specifically to Rhonda, for helping me along whenever needed.‬

‭Sincerely,‬

‭Rocky Olfert‬


